The Messenger



Ordinary people, Extraordinary God......

Sacred Encounters

By Pastor Bruce Grentz

Calendar Hi-lights

09/09 9-4 CHARITY QUITING/COME JOIN US! 6:30 CHURCH COUNCIL-ALL ARE WELCOME

09/11 FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST - MEN'S MINISTRY

09/12 RALLY DAY - COME SEE WHAT THE MINISTRIES HAVE TO OFFER. FALL SCHEDULE BEGINS WITH TWO SERVICES (SEE CALENDAR FOR TIMES) 2ND SUNDAY OFFERING-HELPS FAMILY PROMISE OF

September Hospitality **Coordinator:** Kim Fasia

Lana Junk **Judy Stanger** Don & Barb McFarland Diane Nath Jeff & Hilaree Lowry **Betty Scholtec** Lori & Willie Washington Leo & Karen Seeber Darrell Wolfe Tim & Kim Fasig



As I was beginning to write this Newsletter article. Lexi came running down to my office saying someone was at the door. I headed upstairs and saw the typical solar panel, internet provider, home security system salesman. It was a 22-year-old college student from Ohio working here in Utah for the summer.

Turns out he's been all over Utah selling home security systems for Vivent. We are all bundled up with Xfinity so he knew it would be a hard sell. I told him I was paying a lot of money for the sign in my yard that scares people of nefarious reputations away and I wasn't ready to give it up.

He understood and gave up trying to get me to change providers real early in our friendly back and forth. Most of the young kids who come through our neighborhood selling either solar panels, internet providers or home security systems don't know when to give it up to an old German guy who can be very stubborn. But this kid had dealt with enough people like me to wisely step away from his pitch.

It seemed like he had been walking forever and simply wanted to have a chat with someone about anything

but home security systems. Never lacking for words, I asked him some questions about his job this summer, where he was going to school and what his ma jor was? Turns out he said he has done quite well this summer. Also, I learned that he is ma joring in Physical Therapy with a minor in Psych at the University of Cincinnati and is returning there at the end of the month.

Then, he asked me what I do? I told him I am the pastor of Our Savior's Lutheran Church in Roy. He said, "Cool," I got saved this summer." How cool was that to hear? I was excited as he told me how one of his supervisors at Vivent had been to bible college and shared the gospel with him.

Turns out his supervisor studied under Pentecostal preacher. Rodney Howard Browne. Browne has been accused of heresy by many as he propagated the idea that the Holy Ghost is a bartender who gives "holy laughter" to those drunk with the Spirit. This idea became a cornerstone of the Toronto Airport Vineyard revival where people allegedly drunk with the Spirit roared like lions, slithered on the floor like snakes and laughed uncontrollably in worship services. Part of the fruit of the Spirit is self-control and none of these alleged manifestations of the

OSLC 411

Pastor Bruce Grentz 801-719-6474 Hm. 801-721-1922 Cell **Council President** Annie Coyle 801-808-1999 **Vice President** Teri McCloy 801-726-5629 **Building & Grounds** John Crossfield 801-791-5447 **Capital Campaign** Dan Kartak 801-540-0647 Fellowship Ministry Renae Schmid 801-391-2537 **Grow Ministry** Justine Ashcraft 801-528-8826 LCMC Reps Dan Kartak District Treas. 801-540-0647 Mark Nourse 801-458-4302 Men's Ministry & **Boy Scout Council** Elton Sutherland 385-244-5499 Mission & Service Kathy Sutherland & Co-Leader 801-540-1720 **Council Secretary** Kathy Sutherland 801-540-1720 Music & Worship Wendy Nelson 801-381-6927 **Prayer Requests** Main Office 801-825-6552 Welcome/Reach Mary Kartak & ?? 801-540-2396 Women's Ministry Andrea Graves **Hospitality Team** Mary Kartak & ?? Co Leader is Open Via de Cristo Janet Tow 801-309-6969 **Website Manager** Antonio Ramirez

Spirit reflected any type of self-control at all.

I had forgotten that Rodney Howard Browne was associated with those alleged revivals. Needless to say, I am not impressed with the sensationalism that undergirds his teaching. I don't believe he is teaching sound doctrine for a new believer like Joe. Any new believer needs to be rooted and grounded in the word (Colossians 2:6-7) not sensationalism. I encouraged him to get into a good bible study, like Intervarsity Fellowship, at the University of Cincinnati but as happens to many new believers, he only wanted to listen to the person who led him to the Lord, his supervisor and Pastor Browne.

As we continued to talk, I kept getting the idea that I should pray for him. So, I asked him if I could pray. He was cool with it and even took off his ball cap. But my prayer surprised me. I prayed that he become involved with a good church that taught the Word of God, would help him on his faith journey and would love him as Christ would. I had forgotten all about the sensationalistic preaching Pastor Browne does, so I think the Holy Spirit had me pray that prayer the way I did.

I was excited after talking and praying with this young man. It reminded me of Paul's words to Timothy in 2 Timothy 4:2, "Preach the word: be prepared in season and out of season: correct, rebuke and encourage—with great patience and careful instruction." Hopefully, he will return to Cincinnati ready to go door to door not for home security systems but for an eternal security system, our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. but rather became one of us, lived a sinless life fulfilling the law so we might receive his righteousness through faith in Him alone.

Grace and Peace,
Pastor Bruce

** FROM THE DESK OF THE COUNCIL PRESIDENT**

September! What already? Is this year going by too fast for all of you? Well, it is for me! We have been able to do some fun things this summer. The kids had a great Day at the Water Park, with some ice cream delivered so none would melt in the Hot Summer Sun. Pie and Prayer Day was lots of fun with the kids playing all kinds of games there too! We adults had fun also, not wanting to leave out the Big Kids. Thanks to Leo and Karen for bringing Bauchi Ball!

I hope everyone received the post cards I put in the mail Thursday night. I do have some sad news though; the Steak Fry will no longer be taking place. Keeping in mind the rise in COVID and the fear our gathering could encourage COVID-19 to endanger our members and guests, for the safety of our Parishioners, it will not be held again this year. Keep praying for brighter days in the future as well as the committees who have to make these decisions.

One of the main reasons I did send out that postcard was to remind us all, whether we are coming into church for the services or watching them on Facebook or You Tube, we are still in need of our financial pledges. We are a full-service church, where we need to cover the costs of all that we do in and with our church. Please remember that we do need ALL of you to help build up this church as well as come to church. We miss your faces!

Just a reminder that we are going back to two services on September 12, and that is RALLY

801-573-2599

DAY! First service will still be Traditional at 8:00, Sunday school from 9-9:45 and second service at 10:00.

I did want to discuss a little about COVID -19 with all of you. We do have some members that are getting a little worried about the increase in the numbers of positive cases. With God's guidance, we have decided together as a council that it is best to leave the mandates off the table and trust the decision to our congregation to mask up or not to mask up. We will still keep Contact Tracing for those that do come to church; it is always a good idea in times like these to know who is coming into the building. We are not marking off the pews at this time; the council members feel that we as parishioners can keep our own distances. Masks are going to be up to the individual person. If you feel you need a mask then wear one, please! If you have not been vaccinated, please mask up. We are still asking that if you do not feel well, please do not come that Sunday. There are many options for you to choose from for the services to watch online.

Please keep me in your prayers and Mama too! That is about if for now. Love and Blessings to you all.

Annie Coyle 801-808-1999

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN ~ Dan Kartak Lead

Thank you to the 10 teams who came out in somewhat in-climate weather to support the "Sylvia" Jones" Golf 4 the Son tournament and have some fun. This years Tourney was dedicated to Sylvia because as far as I can trace back she was the instigator of this Fund Raiser. By next month we will have the total profit figured out and let you know what was added to the Enhancement Fund. Speaking of raising money for Enhancement, don't forget to stop by the Fellowship hall and see the improvement the 4 installed windows your pledges have made. After a long backorder the windows came and Valley Glass tried to install them Friday August 20th. Unfortunately four of the windows on the brick portion of the building are smaller and have to be reordered.

Thank you again to everyone who helped. We look forward to announcing the next Fundraiser Drive for more needed improvements.

FELLOWSHIP ~ Renae Schmid - Russ Smith Council Rep

Happy September! As promised, we have been keeping an eye on the Covid and Variant numbers! In light of those increasing numbers, It is our decision to

CANCEL the Steak Fry for September 18th

Yes! We are disappointed, as well, but all of our health is our #1 priority! Thank-you for understanding! Questions or comments may be directed to Renae Schmid or Russ Smith!

Thank YOU for the gift of each of YOU! YOU are loved and valued beyond measure!

A little something I read not long ago "What we say about others, says more about who we are than who they are!"

Love and (((HUGS)))

Renae:-)



GROW-BIBLE HOUR ~ Justine Ashcraft - Josh Ascraft Council Rep

Rally Day is Sunday, September 12th . This is a day of fun as well as an opportunity to register your children for the 21-22 Sunday School year. Our first official day of Sunday school will be September 19th! Please have your children to the Fellowship Hall by 9:00 am or before if they need to be registered.

Justine Ashcraft GROW Lead



MEN'S MINISTRY ~ Elton Sutherland - Dave Engen Council Rep.

Bible Study

We meet for Bible study and breakfast at Black Bear Dinner in Layton at 6 AM every Friday. We are in a study of the early church in Acts using John Stotts study guide. All are welcome to attend.

Christian Men's Network

For over 40 years the Christian Men's Network has been a highly effective global movement of pastors and leaders dedicated to training men toward their roles as servant-leaders in their families, church, and culture.

The goal of CMN is to Build Men, Build Churches, Transform Culture. And by the power of the Holy Spirit, God does it...one man at a time.

You can find the "ChristianMensNetwork" channel on YouTube or on the web at cmn.men.

Bill Lange of OSLC has recommended CMN for men who are struggling in this time of need. Please reach out to Bill if you need encouragement or have questions. (801)510-3994

Living on the Edge

Living on the Edge exists to help Christians live like Christians. Established in 1995 as the radio ministry of pastor and author Chip Ingram, God has since grown it into an international discipleship ministry. Living on the Edge provides Biblical teaching and discipleship resources that challenge and equip spiritually hungry Christians all over the world to become mature disciples of Jesus.

The ultimate vision of Living on the Edge is to be a catalytic movement of Christians living out their faith in ways that transform families, churches, and communities for the common good and the glory of God. Learn more by visiting **LivingontheEdge.org**. If you have any questions please contact Elton Sutherland, 385-244-5499.

Prayer Time

We encourage everyone to tune in to the pastor's Facebook page Live at 7PM on Wednesday nights to take part in prayers for who ever needs them as led by our pastor. This is an awesome time and he will pray any request sent to him. Thank you pastor for leading our church in a way that honors God.

Security Team

We are people of the congregation who have taken an interest in the safety and well being of the church. If you would like to participate or have any specialized training you would like to share please contact Alan Huss. (801)725-1373

Building and Grounds

The new windows on the south side of the fellowship hall have been ordered and installation will begin soon. This should help with the insulation and soundproofing and ease of operation. Thank you to all who donated money. We always have tasks that need doing and John would love to hear from you. Contact John Crossfield or the church office if you are willing to help tackle a project.

Men's Fellowship Breakfast

The men's ministry will hold its kickoff breakfast for the 2021/2022 season on September 11, 2021. The breakfasts will be held on the first Saturdays of the month through May. This is an exception because of the Labor Day Holiday. The breakfasts are open to all men young and old, there are wonderful discussions, devotions, and insights to what we as men of the church can be doing as leaders of the church our homes and communities to better serve. The breakfast will start at 8:00 AM in the fellowship hall and last an hour to hour and half. Come out for wonderful food and fellowship. If you have any questions contact Dan Kartak.



MISSION & SERVICE ~ Kathy Sutherland - Etton Sutherlandt Council Rep.

Family Promise is the Mission OSLC is supporting for the month of September. The organization began in New York in 1986. Taking the problems of homeless children into neighborhoods, Family Promise was awarded a Point of Light by President Bush in 1992 for their work having local organizations house families in need.

Family Promise has hundreds of local affiliations across America. We are blessed to have one such affiliate In Ogden. Your donation this month helps pay for the employees who teach, counsel, and support the families. It pays for the shower and study facility and transportation for parents and children. Family Promise is exclusive to FAMILIES who are screened before they are accepted. Their goal is to end homelessness for children. Please prayerfully consider your second Sunday offering this month and how you can help families in need for our community.

Also: Mission and Service will present the opportunity for OSLC to be a host church at September's Council meeting! We will need a lot of volunteers! Watch for more information and how YOU can help. Families in need who ask for help are given numerous resources to call. Family Promise responds to families who need temporary housing. Often one or both parents have jobs but can't make rent or deposits for apartments. Sometimes it is because of unexpected health or transportation expenses. (It would be terrible to have to spend the rent money on doctor bills or your ride to work, but it happens.) Often shelters separate families; men sleep in different quarters from women and children. Shelters do not offer transportation assistance either, so Family Promise is a great alternative for families who want to stay together.

Families arrive at a host church on Sunday evening. Family Promise brings mattresses for the family members. Members of the host congregation take over from there. Pillows and twin size bedding are provided by members. Every evening, volunteers serve dinner and families help clean up. Hosts can help with homework or provide a quiet place for study. They can bring games in or just spend an evening getting to know the families. Everyone including hosts bed down for the night and get moving again early in the morning. Hosts provide a quick or to-go breakfast and a sack lunch for every family member. Transportation arrives, taking families to the Family Promise Center where showers, budgeting classes, job search and resume assistance are provided along with other support for these struggling families. Children go to school, parents to work, and they arrive back at the host church in time for dinner. A truck to move the family's mattresses to the next week's host church arrives Sunday morning. Host churches provide 7 days worth of food and support for no more then 4 families (20 people) 4 times each year. Most families only need the program for 10 weeks. Please keep Family Promise of Ogden (and all homeless families) in your prayers.





MUSIC AND WORSHIP ~ Wendy Nelson ~ Trent Schmid Council Rep.



WELCOME/REACH MINISTRY ~ Mary Kartak - Terry Schmid Council

Mark your calendar with red, white and blue. Dr. Richard (Dick) Schaffert has an outstanding program that he is preparing to present on Sunday, November 14. Our church and our larger community were strongly touched by what Richard shared 2 years ago in recognition of Veteran's Day. We have every reason to again expect an awesome presentation. Invite your patriotic friends and family and ask them to join us beginning at 11:00 (following second service). More details as the date draws closer.

ls it just a hope, or will a block of tickets be made available to the final Raptor's baseball game on Saturday, September 10? Talk with Andrea Graves, lead for the women's ministry about this possibility.

Anyone who enjoys putting together a puzzle knows it's no fun to find that a piece is missing. On Rally Day, September 12, Reach and Welcome will have a table on which are the puzzle pieces you have been purchasing in support of the Enhancement Fund. The puzzle is waiting to be put together. All the corner pieces have been sold and "named" but some interior & edge pieces remain unclaimed. Please help in creating a finished "Masterpiece" which is intended to convey that it takes all of us to be a whole church, beautiful and complete.

For we are God's Masterpiece. He has created us anew in Christ Jesus, so we can do the good things He planned for us long ago. Ephesians 2:10, New Living Translation



omen's ministries WOMEN'S MINISTRY ~ Andrea Graves - Jeff Graves Council Rep

Women's Ministry WILL be an active part of the upcoming LCMC Gathering. Idaho will be bringing the potatoes for the potato bar. OSL will furnish the fixings and other items needed during the weekend. Please plan to attend the planning meeting the 3rd Sunday in September following second service.

We are listening to hear what other activities you would enjoy now that fall is near.

Give me a call, Andrea

ICMC LCMC INTERMOUNTAIN WEST DISTRICT NEWS

PEOPLE NEEDED FOR LCMC IWD GATHERING 10/22-23/2021.

These Gatherings are held to inform you of what the LCMC is doing on the District and National levels. We know most of you are not able to attend the National convention. Please attend this gathering so you understand what the LCMC's beliefs are and why we chose to follow the LCMC.

There a still areas that could use some hands step up and take part. We can all help out once in 3 yrs to show visiting churches OSL is an vibrant active serving church. CDAN KARTAK

Coordinator (Dan Kartak) PLEASE CHECK TO SEE IF DAN HAS FILLED THESE SPACES

Vice coordinator (?)
Registration 4-6 people (Russ Smith),,,
Publications (Annie C.)
Promotional items for packets (Sutherlands)
Host and Hostess (Terry & Renae)
Food Coordinator (People for coffee, cookies, bagels Etc.) (Women's Ministry)
Hospitality-Rooms (Bobbi Spring)
Runner (?)
Security (Al Huss)
These are the main people needed, there may be more as we get closer. With the IWD website we may be able to do the online registration. We will need people to pass out packets and name badges. (?)

Pastor Bruce and Dan Kartak are members of the LCMC District board, Mark Nourse is a delegate from OSLC to the District. We need one more delegate to represent OSLC at the convention.

MEEEDED—Financial Secretary on or before October 31st. 🕶 PLEASE STEP UP ~ ASAP ~TIME IS SHORT

These Positions have been waiting for someone to step forward since June 2020

What are we waiting for??? What has happened to our OSL drive???

1 Co-Leader - Reach and Welcome Ministry - Mary Kartak

2 Leader - Mission and Service Ministry - Kathy Sutherland retired

3 Co-l eader- Grow - Justine Ashcraft



Virtual Banquet for Life ** Saturday, October 2, 2021

Registration opened on August 27 for the annual Banquet for Life, planned as a virtual event for the benefit of the PMC (Pregnancy Medical Clinic). Please pray for all individuals who would benefit from the services provided by this Christian organization. Don't wait to be contacted. Call Mary Kartak, the advocate for this cause at Our Savior's. E-mail Mary at applejack11@hotmail.com or call her at 801-540-2396 to learn further details and perhaps joining others in support of PMC. A touched heart is a promised outcome.



<u>The Fellowship Committee</u> in conjunction with The Hospitality Team wish to announce that Lucie Smith has agreed to serve as the team's assistant leader. She joins Mary Kartak in assuming responsibility for working with monthly team leaders when a funeral meal needs to be coordinated or when we are gathering items for the Alpha Food Drive.

Many thanks to the July team, led by Lucie Smith, and to the August team, led by Andrea Anapol, for their excellent response to the hospitality needs following the services for Mark Sparkman and Sylvia Jones. The willingness to help, even extending beyond those who were "assigned", is an outstanding example of how our congregation demonstrates Christian love. Also appreciated are the fine suggestions for how we can become even better in our efforts to combine food with an attentive, personalized response.



Open Hand News - For additional information, please contact Janet Tow, 801-309-6969.

As Kathy Sutherland mentioned in last month's newsletter, the food bank at Roy Baptist Church is no longer distributing food as of August 6th. There were not enough volunteers to run it effectively. According to Kathy, approximately 130 families are affected by this closure. That is a substantial number of families from our Roy neighborhood struggling to put food on their tables.

I have let the leadership in Open Hand know about this and we are prepared to help with the additional need if people find their way to our door. In fact, August's first distribution was quite a bit busier than in the recent past. To be honest, Open Hand has had a similar problem with volunteers. The number of volunteers has dropped significantly since the outbreak of the pandemic and we are operating with fewer than the "ideal" number of volunteers. Not sure if the volunteers aren't quite comfortable serving again (although we do take significant precautions to keep everyone safe), or if they have found other activities to fill their time. Either way, we can certainly use additional help. As the old saying goes, "Many hands make light work".

Open Hand opened its doors over 16 years ago. Today, we have many of the same volunteers who have been there from the beginning. Needless to say, we are not as young as we used to be. :o) Additional volunteers would be welcomed and greatly appreciated. It takes many hands to make things work smoothly. Most of us are blessed beyond measure in our daily lives and it truly feels good to share those blessings with others. Open Hand ministers to the working poor and it is wonderful to have God-loving people share their time and God's love with people in need.

\$

You are truly blessed as you bless others. If you are not comfortable sharing God's love in conversations, there are plenty of "behind the scenes" places that can use your help. In addition, there is a box in the narthex for food donations for Open Hand.

God is faithful, and we have seen His faithfulness time and time again. Open Hand has distributions on the second and fourth Saturdays of every month. Volunteers arrive at 9:00 a.m. for set-up and prayer and doors are open for distribution from 10:00 a.m. – 12:45 p.m. Open Hand is co-located with True North Community Church at 2890 S. 1900 W. in Ogden (just north of Big Jim's Burgers). Won't you consider joining us??? Thank you, Janet



THANK YOU! These are two very small words to express the heartfelt gratitude for the out-pouring of Love for our family, with the passing of Jerry's mom. my Mother -in-love, our grandma and great grandma! We will all miss Shirley, but certainly know that she is in a better place! Your cards, texts, phone calls and FB posts, meant THE WORLD to us! We are indeed grateful for our church family, a wonderful circle of people, of which we have been placed in the center!

YOU are loved! The Schmid families

Terry and Renae, Jandra and Steve, Trent, Lisa, Jaryn and Linsey



Dear OSLC friends,

Words cannot express my gratitude for all the love shown me - not only after Mark's death, but also through his many years of illness.

The cards, gifts, and phone calls have lifted my spirit.

You are all like family to me, and I love being part of this congregation.

Thank You, Kim Spankman

Worship Assistants



	ALL NDS	Communion Assistant Sheila	Acolytes Pastor Bruce	Altar Guild Sandee Isaacson	Greeters Kathy Sutherland	Ushers Pat Simonson	Projector Antonio Ramirez	Camera M Grentz	Counters B. Spring
G	AN P BIG	Courtney 385 626-8291	801 721-1922	801 388-6694	801 540-1720	801 721-7678	801 573-2559	214 564-3000	801 641-2810
MAP	Sept 05	NA		Bobbi for Sandee	Diane Nath	Mary Leschke	Dave Engen		
8AM	Sept 12	NA		Sabrina Wolfe	Bobbi Spring				
10 <i>AM</i>	Sept 12	NA		Sabrina Wolfe	Pat Simonson		Jack Baldor		
8AM	Sept 19	NA		Andrea Graves	Andrea Graves		Andrea Graves		
10 <i>A</i> M	Sept 19	NA		Andrea Graves	Andrea Graves	Diane Nath			
8AM	Sept 26	NA			Russ Smith				
10 <i>A</i> M	Sept 26	NA			Nancy Gerry				



	9/10 Cody Kapinos	
9/01 Dawn Baldor	9/12 Steve Moulding	9/25 Amelia Schwartz
9/01 Coby Howe	9/14 Liz Boll	9/26 Cody Kern
9/04 Kimberly Showman	9/21 Barb McFarland	9/26 Annie Coyle
9/04 Peggie Tackett	9/21 Parker Scholtec	9/26 Bob Harvey
9/05 Avonlea McClellan	9/21 Aaron Washington	9/28 Lee Allen
9/05 Pat Turner	9/22 Koby Deamer	9/28 Callie Cooper
9/06 Kellie Crown	9/25 Bette Mellinger	9/29 Vicki Ramirez
9/07 John Mister (III)	9/25 Terry Schmid	9/30 Jim Johnson



2021 Events



Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
29 9:00a Service 5th Sunday LCMC District Offering		31 6:00p Girl Scouts #111	01	02 6:oopGirl Scouts #807	03 Office Closed	04
O5 9:00a Service		O7 6:00p Girl Scouts #578	08	O9 9-4 Charity Quilting 6:3op Church Council	. •	11 8:30a Open Hand Food Pantry Help
12 8:00a Traditional Service 9:15a Rally Day 10:00a Contemporary Svs 2nd Sunday Offering Helps Family Promise of Ogden		14 6:00p Girl Scouts #111	15 News	16 6:00pGirl Scouts #807 letter es Due	17 Office Closed	18
19 8:00a Traditional Service 9:15a Sunday School 10:00a Contemporary Svs Women's Ministry Meeting	20	21 6:00p Girl Scouts #578	22	23		25 8:30a Open Hand Food Pantry Help
26 8:00a Traditional Service 9:15a Sunday School 10:00a Contemporary Svs		28 6:00p Girl Scouts #111	29	30	O1 Office Closed	02

Time Sensitive Material

PRSRT STD NON-PROFIT U.S. POSTAGE PAID PERMIT NO. 1 Roy UT

Our Savior's Lutheran Church

Return Service Requested.

5560 S. 2300 W. Roy, UT. 84067

Phone: 801-825-6552 Fax: 801-776-2818

E-mail: OSLCroyutah@qwestoffice.net

Web Site: oslcroy.com



October Newsletter Articles
Due by Wednesday, September 18, 2021

September Lectionary

"That was great, Spike. But can you make it a bit more worship-py?"

<u>Date</u>	<u>1st Reading</u>	<u>Psalm</u>	2nd Reading	<u>Gospel</u>
09/05	Isaiah 35:4-7	Psalm 146	James 2:1-10, 14-18	Mark 7:24-37
09/12	Isaiah 50:4-10	Psalm 116:1-9	James 3:1-12	Mark 9:14-29
09/19	Jeremiah 11:18-20	Psalm 54	James 3:13-4:10	Mark 9:30-37
09/26	Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16,24-29	Psalm 104:27-35	James 5:1-20	Mark 9:38-50
10/03	Genesis 2:18-25	Psalm 128	Hebrews 2:1-18	Mark 10:2-16